
VILLAGE OF ENDICOTT 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING OF THE PLANNING BOARD 

 
Notice is hereby given that a public hearing of the Planning Board of the Village of Endicott will 
be held on June 15, 2023 at 5:00 p.m. at the Municipal Building, 1009 E Main Street, Endicott, 
NY, regarding an application filed by Bohler Engineering on behalf of O’Reilly Auto Enterprises, 
LLC for an Aquifer Permit to construct a 15,334 SF automotive retail store at 1405 East Main 
Street, Endicott, NY. The Planning Board will also be conducting a site plan review at this meeting. 
 
Members of the public may attend in person.  Those who cannot attend in person, or who do not 
wish to attend in person, may attend remotely using the information below: 
 
Meeting Link: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84040354687  
Meeting ID:  840 4035 4687 
Dial in phone number:  1-929-436-2866 
 
Interested persons are entitled to be heard upon said application at such public hearing.  
Communications in writing in relation thereto may be filed with the Planning Board prior to the 
public hearing. Persons with disabilities who require assistance should contact the undersigned to 
request such assistance 
 
Dated:  May 25, 2023    Janice Orlando, Deputy Clerk-Treasurer 

Village of Endicott 
 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84040354687

